Cole, Virginia

From: Elvia McGuire <EMcGuire@cde.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 1:21 PM

To: Kitamura, Diann

Cc: Cole, Virginia

Subject: Grant Award Information for the 2017-2020 Learning Communities for School Success Competitive Grants, Cohort 1
Importance: High

Dear Superintendent Kitamura:

Congratulations! The application from your district/local lead agency for a Learning Communities for School Success Program (LCSSP) grant has
been selected to be funded.

Soon you will be receiving your official Grant Award Notification (A0-400) along with other pertinent documentation.

Your grant is tentatively funded at $1,076,615 for the term of the grant. Your grant amount will be confirmed when you receive your AO-400 signed
by State Superintendent of Public Instruction Tom Torlakson. We look forward to working with you in the implementation and evaluation of
evidence-based, non-punitive programs and practices to keep our state’s most vulnerable students in school. Technical assistance information for
implementing your LCSSP grant will be regularly provided and made available on the LCSSP web page at
http://www.cde.ca.gov/ls/ss/se/schoolsuccess.asp.

Should you have questions regarding your budget, please contact Tissy Simmons, Grants Fiscal Analyst, at 916-323-1026 or by e-mail at
tsimmons@cde.ca.gov. General program inquiries may be directed to Elvia McGuire, Education Programs Consultant, at 916-319-0277 or by e-mail
at emcguire@cde.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Tom Herman, Administrator
Coordinated School Health and Safety Office



